
Egypt authorizes Pfizer’s COVID-19
vaccine for 12 to 15 year-olds
Author: 
Sun, 2021-11-28 23:10

CAIRO: Egypt authorized on Sunday Pfizer’s COVID-19 vaccine for children aged
12-15, the cabinet said in a statement.
The step effectively lowers the minimum age of eligibility to receive the
two-shot vaccine in Egypt, which was 15 years old previously.
Meanwhile, Prime Minister Mostafa Madbouly directed the government to take
all precautionary measures against the new COVID-19 variant Omicron, noting
the decision to halt all direct flights with South Africa.
His comments came during a meeting of a medical group to combat coronavirus,
the state news agency (MENA) reported. 
Khaled Abdel Ghaffar, higher education and acting health minister, reviewed a
report on the current local and international epidemical situation and the
developments of the new variant, adding that the report confirmed there are
no Omicron cases detected in Egypt till now.
He said that about 45.2 million vaccine doses had been administered, with
15.6 million people having received both doses.
On Friday, Egypt suspended direct flights to and from South Africa due to
concerns about a new variant of the COVID-19 virus.
(With Reuters)
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At least 200 Houthis killed in
fighting, airstrikes in Marib, Jouf
Sun, 2021-11-28 19:32

AL-MUKALLA: At least 200 Houthis were killed in heavy fighting with
government forces and in airstrikes by Arab coalition warplanes during the
past 24 hours in the Yemeni provinces of Marib and Jouf, as the militia
pushed into Marib to seize control of strategic terrain, coalition and local
military figures said on Sunday. 

One official told Arab News that at least 100 Houthis were killed when the
militia launched a string of attacks on government forces in Thana, west of
Marib city, on Saturday, in a bid to break the government’s lines and reach
Al-Balaq Al-Qibili Mountain to high ground over parts of the city.

“All waves of the Houthis failed to advance or capture an inch in Thana. Many
Houthis were killed when our forces and the (Arab) coalition’s warplanes
wiped out those waves,” the official said, adding that most of the Houthi
fatalities were caused by “precise” airstrikes. 

The Houthis have recently focused attacks on areas west of Marib after
failing to make territorial gains in Juba, Um Raesh and Al-Amud, south of
Marib.

In September, the Houthis pushed into districts such as Abedia, Rahabah and
Hareb after making rapid gains in neighboring Al-Bayda province.

The Houthis once again were drawn into a military stalemate in Juba after
facing stiff resistance from army troops and local tribes. Hundreds were
killed in heavy fighting during the past week, and the militia was forced
into decreasing attacks due to high losses, the official said. 

The Arab coalition on Sunday announced that it had killed 110 Houthis in 15
airstrikes that destroyed nine Houthi military targets in Marib and Jouf
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during the past 24 hours.

The coalition has intensified raids against the Houthis across Yemen, hitting
ballistic missile depots, drone workshops and ammunition stores in Sanaa and
dozens of military vehicles and fighters heading to various battlefields.

Based on the coalition’s daily updates on its airstrikes, hundreds of Houthis
have been killed and dozens of vehicles destroyed in Marib and other
flashpoints in Yemen this month.

The heavy aerial bombardments of Houthi targets have shored up government
troops on the ground, allowing them to repulse Houthi attacks and make
territorial gains.
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Lebanon judiciary stands firm despite
Hezbollah allegations
Author: 
Sun, 2021-11-28 00:57

BEIRUT: The Beirut Bar Association has urged all officials to refrain from
interfering with the judiciary and respect the law and work of institutions.

Nader Kaspar, head of the association, said: “The lawyers stand in solidarity
with the judges and the Judicial Council.”

His statement came as the confrontation between Hezbollah and the Lebanese
judiciary took a dangerous turn. The party has accused Judge Tarek Bitar, who
is leading the probe into the Beirut port explosion, of “politicizing the
investigation.”

In the past few days, the Justice Palace in Beirut has been abuzz with news
about the resignation of several judges in protest at the poor conditions the
judiciary is experiencing, due to political interference on the one hand and
the economic situation on the other.

Former public prosecutor Judge Hatem Madi told Arab News: “What is happening
increases the state of disgust within the judicial body. These pressures
should not affect the course of the judiciary’s work, but how long can the
judiciary stand its ground in light of a pressing financial and economic
crisis?

“Pressure has always been exerted on the judiciary. If the judiciary had
surrendered, the judges would have resigned a long time ago. They want to
remove Bitar at any cost. They have paralyzed the government and they want to
do the same to the judiciary, but the latter has so far been steadfast.”

The president of the Fifth Chamber of the Court of Cassation Judge Jeannette
Hanna, public defender Judge Carla Kassis, and president of the Court of
Appeal Judge Rola Al-Husseini have submitted their resignation. 

However, the head of the Supreme Judicial Council Judge Suhail Abboud
rejected these resignations, asking the judges to “hold back.”

The Coalition for an Independent Lebanese Judiciary warned that the judicial
body was facing imminent danger.

It said: “These resignations serve as a warning of what the financial and
economic collapse may cause within one of the most important public
facilities, and of the ongoing systematic campaigns against every judge who
dares to question immunities, which was evident in the Beirut port blast
probe.”

It added that the resignations “reflect the feelings of helplessness and
resentment of many judges regarding the financial and moral factors that
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prevent them from performing their judicial function properly, and put them
in an embarrassing situation before public opinion.”

On Friday, in addition to demanding that Bitar be removed, Hezbollah
secretary-general Hassan Nasrallah went after the entire judicial body
because it had pushed back against attempts by defendants to remove Bitar.

“Hezbollah resorted to the judiciary to confront Bitar’s discretion, but the
rulings show that the entire judiciary is politicized,” Nasrallah said. “This
was evident over the past couple of days when the judiciary rejected all
requests to dismiss Bitar.”

He once again claimed that the US, represented by its embassy in Lebanon, was
supporting Bitar.

“The investigation is trying to accuse Hezbollah of being involved in the
blast. The current judicial process is on a discretionary path that does not
lead to any justice or truth.”

Speaking about the Tayouneh incident, which occurred when Hezbollah
supporters took to the streets and clashed with residents of Ain Al-Rummaneh,
Nasrallah said Hezbollah did not want personal revenge, but that many people
involved had not been handed over to the judiciary and they were still in
Maarab, a reference to Lebanese Forces party leader Samir Geagea.

“The extent of recklessness, in this case, is an invitation to the families
of the victims to take matters into their own hands,” Nasrallah said.

The party has been disrupting Cabinet sessions and preventing the resignation
of Information Minister George Kordahi to fix Lebanon’s relationship with
Saudi Arabia and other Gulf states.
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UAE, Turkey deepen economic ties with
investment deals
Sun, 2021-11-28 00:52

ANKARA: Turkey welcomed Abu Dhabi Crown Prince Sheikh Mohammed bin Zayed Al-
Nahyan, the UAE’s de facto ruler, on Nov. 24, marking the highest-level visit
to Ankara since a nearly decade-long disagreement between the two countries.

The visit represents a new page in Turkey-UAE economic relations with the
signature of several investment accords that will be supported with a $10
billion fund.
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The agreements concentrated on strategic sectors such as energy, ports and
logistics, petrochemicals, technology, food and health care, as well as some
cooperation deals between stock exchanges and central banks with a potential
swap agreement on the horizon.

Dr. Robert C. Mogielnicki, senior resident scholar at the Arab Gulf States
Institute in Washington, said that Turkey was a big market that the UAE could
not afford to ignore if it wanted to get the most out of economic engagement
with the broader Middle East and North Africa region.

“Turkey likewise wants to shore up stable trade and investment partners given
the volatility and uncertainty plaguing its domestic economy,” Mogielnicki
told Arab News.

Considering the huge potential of the accords, especially in times of
economic hardship for Turkey with its lira plumbing new lows this week, to
what extent this economic rapprochement that unlocked billions of dollars
will be supported by political contacts remains to be seen.

Simultaneously, the Emirati economy minister Abdulla bin Touq Al-Mari held a
meeting with Turkish Trade Minister Mehmet Mus, just after the Turkey-UAE
Joint Economic Commission meeting in Dubai.

“Today, we are starting a new era in sustainable economic partnership between
the two countries,” Al-Mari said.

Sovereign wealth funds of the UAE have already made huge investments in
Turkish online grocer Getir and e-commerce giant Trendyol.

Soner Cagaptay, director of the Turkish program at the Washington Institute,
thinks that the UAE signaling that Abu Dhabi is willing to invest 10 billion
dollars in Turkey could be a shot in the arm for the Turkish economy, coupled
with sound economic policies in Ankara.

“It will be not for complete recovery of the Turkish economy but will just
help to prevent further deterioration nowadays,” he told Arab News.

However, Mogielnicki thinks that the Emirati-Turkish rapprochement is
unlikely to have a major impact on Turkey’s currency crisis, which is more
closely related to political dynamics surrounding the central bank and US
interest rates.

“But an economic vote of confidence from the Emiratis won’t hurt,” he said.

Turkish Foreign Minister Mevlut Cavusoglu will visit Abu Dhabi in mid-
December when hopes are pinned on mutual steps for initiating political
rapprochement.

Melahat Kemal, an Istanbul-based researcher on Turkey-MENA relations, said
that Turkey and the UAE had to settle some of their key political disputes to
sustain the economic benefits of this latest wave of agreements.

“As a first step, they need to develop a consensus over their policies in the



Syrian and Libyan conflict and gas exploration in the Eastern Mediterranean,”
she told Arab News.

“There is still no political statement from the leaders regarding these hot
topics. Turkish authorities rather prefer to compartmentalize their
rapprochement by focusing merely on the monetary side of the relations.”

The trade volume of the two countries increased by 21 percent last year
compared to 2019, and doubled in the first half of 2021 compared to the same
period the previous year.

Both sides are working to diversify non-oil trade as Turkey is a key market
for Emirati products to reach Asia and Europe, while the UAE helps Turkish
goods opening up to the Middle Eastern and African markets.

According to Kemal, the political rapprochement requires confidence-building
measures on a mutual basis, and in the short term relations are likely to
proceed merely on economic fronts that could contribute to stability in the
region.

“The visit of Cavusoglu in December is a significant step toward this
direction,” she said.

Cagaptay agreed but said that there was a long way to go as both countries
did not see eye-to-eye on a number of issues.

“In three war zones they have different views, with the UAE moving forward to
normalize ties with Syria’s Assad regime while Turkey is still remaining
hostile to him,” he said.

“In the Libyan and Yemeni civil wars, they also have opposing interests,” he
said.

According to Cagaptay, the Muslim Brotherhood issue will be a litmus test for
political normalization.

“Turkey also should end its support for Hamas and the Muslim Brotherhood that
is seen by the UAE as the greatest security threat both domestically and
internationally,” he said.

With the US shifting pivot from the Middle East to the Pacific, Arab
countries are trying to de-escalate tensions in the region and pursue
normalization efforts.

Ankara has also taken some steps to restrict the activities of Hamas and the
Muslim Brotherhood on Turkish soil — an incentive for the Gulf countries to
reconcile with Turkey.

According to Mogielnicki, since early 2021 there has been a broad realization
that diplomatic tensions and conflicts in the region have reached a point of
diminishing returns.

“Lingering conflicts have the potential to hamper the all-important economic



recovery efforts in the region. Gulf states like the UAE want to ensure that
its foreign policy decisions going forward are good for business,” he said.
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Mixed reaction in Jordan over
amendment to expand king’s power
Author: 
Sun, 2021-11-28 00:44

AMMAN: Jordan’s Parliament has been presented with 30 constitutional changes
that aim to reform electoral law while also increasing the powers of the king
within the executive branch.

MP Salah Armouti, former head of the Jordanian bar, and Mamdouh Abadi, former
Amman mayor and deputy prime minister, were among those who voiced criticism
against what they described as “unnecessary amendments.”
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Among the changes is the “constitutionalizing of the National Security
Council with wide-ranging political and security powers.”

The new council, headed by the king, will include the prime minister, army
chief, directors of the security forces, foreign and interior ministers, as
well as two other members that the king will appoint.

The concern is that the council will “create a new body that will be parallel
to that of the executive and legislative branches of government.”

Jordan’s monarch will also be able to appoint and fire the chief justice,
head of the Sharia court, the general mufti, the head of the Royal Hashemite
Court and advisers, adding to existing control over the chief of the army,
head of the gendarmerie and head of the intelligence service.

In the past, all these appointments were made based on the recommendations of
the prime minister.

Samar Mhareb, director of Arab Renaissance for Democracy and Development,
told Arab News that there is “no justification” for the amendments.

“These amendments will deepen the lack of trust with government and will
propel the palace into the unilateral decision-making process on the account
of sovereign bodies that are supposed to carry out issues of national
accountability,” said Mhareb.

The message behind these amendments is that the elected bodies are not able
to take such important decisions, he added.

“As civil society activists, we reject these amendments, which reflect a
paternalistic attitude in terms of who can decide on important security and
foreign relations issues.”

However, Haytham Ereifej, a lawyer and a political activist, told Arab News
that he welcomed the constitutional amendments, which he said have “a single
goal.”

He added: “The goal is to prepare for the creation of elected governments
while issues of security and foreign affairs stay clearly in the hands of the
king.

“The elected prime minister will have local powers in areas of economics,
health and education, as well as in other areas,” said Ereifej.

He believes that the amendment “sends messages of comfort and reassures the
public that we are moving closer and closer to an elected government which
will change the way that Jordan is run.”

Saad Hattar, a former BBC reporter and an investigative journalism trainer,
told Arab News that the amendments are “not needed” and “will weaken
democratic reform efforts.

“By ceding powers from the government to the palace, the amendments will put



the king in a vulnerable position, because on the one hand he is immune from
criticism, but now that his appointments will not require recommendations
from the government, it will be difficult to uphold his immunity if things
don’t turn out well,” Hattar said.

Etaf Roudan, manager of Radio Al-Balad and a member of the MENA region
WAN/IFRA gender committee, told Arab News that the amendments “have not been
available for discussions among the public.

“Some argue that these amendments came because of the weakness of the
government, but it is important to remember that the decision to appoint and
remove prime ministers is in the hands of the king.”

Ahmad Awad, the founder and director of the Phenix Center for Economic and
Informatics Studies, told Arab News that those behind these amendent “did not
consider the dangers on the operations of the government and the effects that
they will have on the king as a unifying symbol of the country.”

Awad said: “I think this will trap the king into administrative issues even
though according to the constitution, he is not accountable. I believe that
the king should stay above reproach by means of upholding the current
constitutional checks and balances.”

The Jordanian government responded to critics through Minister of Political
Affairs Musa Maaytah.

The minister said that the constitutional amendments will create a national
security council “that will help coordinate between the military and civilian
institutions of the country.”

Responding to a question in parliament on Tuesday, Maaytah said: “The recent
challenges such as armed conflicts, wars, terrorist acts and drugs are all
issues that affect the national security of the country and this is what
caused the push to come up with this idea and to constitutionalize it.”
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